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From: General Counsel <noreply@uidaho.edu> 

Sent: Friday, September 23, 2022 3:58 PM

To: 

Subject: Guidance on Abortion Laws
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University of Idaho is committed to operating within the confines of
laws of the state of Idaho which restrict expenditures of funds and
activities of university employees in the areas of abortion
and
contraception. The Office of General Counsel is distributing this
memorandum summariz堀圀䰀儀䨀̀圂̀䤀堀儀䜀嘀̀䐀儀䜀

activities of university employees in ؀䙗ᄀ
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Directing students to sources of information outside the
university; and
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Information outside university. Directing students to sources of
information outside of the university
is permitted if done properly and
with neutrality. Directing students to private groups or agencies of
another state, where students can receive a discussion of
all aspects of
the topic and be presented with
all alternatives legally available to
them, is not barred, however, in doing so, university employees must
remain neutral on the subject of abortion and simply reference the
ability of the outside sources to have a broader discussion of all aspects
of the topic.

General Counsel’s Office is preparing a short, written statement that
can be given to students who are seeking broader information in this
area than what the university can give.

Classroom Discussions. Classroom discussion of the topic should be
approached carefully. While academic
freedom supports classroom
discussions of topics related to abortion, these should be limited to
discussions and topics relevant to the class subject. The laws discussed
above, specifically including those addressing promoting abortion,
counseling in favor
of abortion and referring for abortion, will remain
applicable. Academic freedom is not a defense to violation of law, and
faculty or others in charge of classroom topics and discussion must
themselves remain neutral on the topic and cannot conduct or engage
in discussions in violation of these prohibitions without risking
prosecution.

Counseling on or Providing Birth Control. Counselling on birth
control, as well as providing the means
for birth control, can be done
through the licensed physicians and their health care workers at
Student Health locations run by Moscow Family Medicine, our
Student Health provider. The university can provide condoms for the
purpose of helping prevent the spread
of STDs but not for purposes of
birth control.

CTC and WWAMI

Licensed professionals in the Counselling and Testing Center (CTC)
who are engaged in sessions with students falling under the medical
counselor/patient privilege are being addressed separately
through the
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CTC director. WWAMI students and faculty are being addressed
separately through the WWAMI director.

General Counsel
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